
MINUTES 
BOARD OF EDUCATION 
Livonia Public Schools 
15125 Farmington Road 

Special Meeting 
December 5, 2011 

 
President Scheel convened the meeting at 6:48 p.m. in the Board Room, 
15125 Farmington Road, Livonia. 

 
Members Present:  Colleen Burton, Robert Freeman, Mark Johnson, Patrice Mang,  

Gregory Oke, Randy Roulier, Lynda Scheel 
    
Members Absent:  None 
   
Public Hearing 
Breakfast Program: 

 Lisa Abbey, director of business services, shared that in order to be in 
compliance with Section 380.1272 of the School Code as amended in 
December 1993, the School Board must operate a school breakfast 
program or opt out following state guidelines.  
 
It is recommended that Livonia Public Schools opt out of offering a 
breakfast program for the 2011-12 school year except at Cleveland, 
Cooper, Garfield, Grant, Hayes, Johnson, and Rosedale Elementary 
Schools; Emerson Middle School, Frost Middle School, Churchill High 
School, Franklin High School, Western Wayne Skill Center and the 
Northwest Trainable Center at Webster School where 20% of the student 
enrollment qualifies for free or reduced price lunches. The remaining 
students at Webster Elementary School will have breakfast offered to them 
because these students come from school districts that offer a breakfast 
program. Stevenson High School and Coolidge Elementary will offer a 
breakfast program.  

   
Audience 
Communications: 

 Michael Oliver, 14977 Arcola, addressed the Board asking to have a 
breakfast program at Roosevelt Elementary School. 

   
Adjournment:  It was moved by Ms. Burton and supported by Ms. Mang that the Public 

Hearing meeting of December 5, 2011, be adjourned. 
   
  Ayes:  Burton, Freeman, Johnson,  Mang, Oke, Roulier, Scheel 

Nays:  None 
   
  President Scheel adjourned the meeting at 6:53 p.m. 
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